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From: (Communications Manager) @teamsky.com>
Sent: 07 March 2017 16:33
To: @ukad.org.uk
Subject: Letter from Sir Dave Brailsford
Attachments: Letter from Sir Dave Brailsford UKAD.pdf; Team Sky document.pdf

Dear Ms Sapstead, 
 
Please find attached a letter and attached document, which I am sending on behalf of Sir Dave Brailsford. 
 
Regards, 
 

 

Head of Communications 
------------------------------- 
 

  
 
------------------------------- 

@teamsky.com 

------------------------------- 
W: www.teamsky.com 
F: facebook.com/teamsky 
T: @teamsky 
------------------------------- 
National Cycling Centre  
Stuart Street  
Manchester, M11 4DQ 
 

 
 



	
 
 
Nicole Sapstead 
Chief Executive, UK Anti-Doping 
 
 
7 March 2017 
 
 
Dear Ms Sapstead, 
 
I am enclosing a document that Team Sky will publish today that provides more context around 
issues relating to the 2011 Critérium du Dauphiné race and the steps we have taken since then to 
strengthen our anti-doping and medical practices. We have given all of the relevant information 
to your Investigations Team already and, as I expect that this information will assist it in its 
ongoing investigation into doping in sport, I have also sent a copy of this document to the 
Chairman of the Culture, Media and Sport Select Committee. 
 
While Team Sky has thus far adhered to UKAD’s request to refrain from making any public 
comment until the investigation is concluded, the evidence given to the Select Committee last 
week and the way it has been interpreted and reported has led to assertions about the way Team 
Sky operates that are incorrect.  
 
By maintaining confidentiality over UKAD's investigation, as requested by UKAD, Team Sky has 
been and continues to be heavily criticised in the media. It was a surprise that at the outset of my 
evidence to the Select Committee in December 2016, I was provided with an email from the 
Chairman of UKAD stating that he in fact had no objections to me answering questions on the 
ongoing investigation. In light of this email and that UKAD appears to be content for other 
witnesses to discuss its ongoing investigation with the Select Committee, we assume that UKAD 
will have no objection to the publication of this document. 
 
Team Sky will, of course, continue to co-operate fully with UKAD’s investigation and we look 
forward to its conclusion. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Sir David Brailsford 
Principal, Team Sky 
 




